
GMHS Sometimes Gets Something Wrong! 

Dorothy Granberry, Geneva Miller Historical Society 

 

In the June 30, 2021 article that focused on the Haywood County family created by Tom 

and Eliza Stubbs 

there were two inaccuracies.  It seems that Mr. Frank Stubbs and Ms. Zelma had five, not four, 

offsprings.  The name of the oldest child, Nola Jean Stubbs, was omitted.  The second correction 

is that Antoinette who graduated Carver High School in the 1950s is still alive, living in 

Wisconsin amidst the family she created there. 

    

To any reader who has a story of how your family came to be in Haywood County, 

GMHS would like to receive a copy of your story.  Send the story electronically to GMHS at 

dgrnbrry@aol.com OR send it by the United States Postal Service to GMHS, c/o Dorothy 

Granberry, 623 Biggs Avenue, Frederick, MD 21702. 

 

    In case readers have forgotten, the Geneva Miller Historical Society (GMHS) was created 

in 2014 to collect, document, and preserve activities and histories of all people and communities 

in Haywood County with a special focus on the many untold stories of African American 

communities and life. 

 

GMHS was named in honor of Ms. Geneva Miller, a teacher at Haywood County 

Training and Carver High School from the 1930s (might be 1920s) through the 1960s.  Ms. 

Miller who was the daughter of Ms. Ola and Mr. Titus Reeves of Stanton expected and 

demanded 

the best from her students.  She set a high, but attainable, bar for her students to meet.  GMHS 

tries to live up to this ideal she inculcated in so many of the boys and girls she taught over her 

long career.   

 


